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From: NCCEducation
Sent: 13 September 2021 12:12
Subject: Email from Education Directorate 

Hello all,  
 
Covid-19 vaccinations for 12 – 15 year olds  
Secondary Colleagues – as there has been no announcement from the Chief Medical Officer concerning the 
vaccination of pupils aged 12 -15 the planned opportunity to meet with NHS colleagues is on hold. Should there be 
an announcement we will hold that session fairly swiftly afterwards and be in touch with CEOs and Heads with 
details 
 
Reminder to complete the DfE daily attendance portal  
We are writing with a polite reminder to all schools to complete the DfE attendance portal daily. The portal link is 
here and should be completed by 2pm each day. This is now our only source of information about attendance, 
disruption and the Covid-19 situation across City schools. There is a reliance on this data for a number of important 
purposes, including regular discussions with public health and the DfE. Could you please make sure whichever 
colleague is responsible for attendance completes the ( simplified) data on the portal. If they should be added to this 
mailing list please send their email address.  
 
Reminder to notify us should your setting reach any of the new thresholds for Covid, which are: 

 5 children, pupils, students or staff, who are likely to have mixed closely, test positive for COVID-19 
within a 10-day period; or 

 10% of children, pupils, students or staff who are likely to have mixed closely test positive for 
COVID-19 within a 10-day period. 

 
For special schools, residential settings, and settings that operate with 20 or fewer children, pupils, students and 
staff at any one time: 

 2 children, pupils, students and staff, who are likely to have mixed closely, test positive for COVID-19 
within a 10-day period. 

 
Please inform Nottingham City Council Public Health by emailing the team at 
CoronaVirusQueries@nottinghamcity.gov.uk.  
 
 
 


